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RESOLVED, That the portion of Pike Street between Benefit Street 

to Brook Street henceforth be named, "Alves Way" and that all street addresses 

shall reflect the change in street name.
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Jean M. Angerone
First Deputy City Clerk
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RESOLVED, That the portion of Pike Street between Benefit Street 

to Brook Street henceforth be named, "Alves Way" and that all street addresses 

shall reflect the change in street name.
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City of Providence

fo/

Rhode Island

Department of City Clerk
MEMORANDUM

f

■/

DATE: October?, 1997

TO: Colonel Urbano Prignano, Jr., Chief of Police

SUBJECT:

CONSIDERED BY:

DISPOSITION:

i

RESOLUTION CHANGING THE NAME OF PIKE 
STREET BETWEEN BENEFIT STREET TO 
BROOK STREET AS ALVES STREET

Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman,
Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal & Planning

Attached please find a copy of the above subject matter for 
study and report back in writing to the said Committee as 
soon as practical. This matter will be taken up at the next 
meeting of the Committee.



City of Providence

Rhode Island

DATE: October?, 1997

Chief James Rattigan, Fire DepartmentTO:

SUBJECT:

CONSIDERED BY:

DISPOSITION:

■ < •

■?

RESOLUTION CHANGING THE NAME OF PIKE 
STREET BETWEEN BENEFIT STREET TO 
BROOK STREET AS ALVES STREET
Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman,
Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal & Planning

Attached please find a copy of the above subject matter for 
study and report back in writing to the said Committee as 
soon as practical. This matter will be taken up at the next 
meeting of the Committee.

Department of City Clerk 
MEMORANDUM
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CITY OF PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND MAYOR VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR.

Clerk of Council

October?, 1997

Dear Postmaster:

Very truly yours,

BAPrams

I

Michael R. Clement 
City Clerk

Barbara A. Poirier
Second Deputy City Clerk

Barbara A. Poirier 
Second Deputy

I have been requested by Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo, Chairwoman of 
the Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning, to forward to 
you the attached resolution now pending before the said Committee.

Mr. William Mason
General Manager/Postmaster
Providence Division
24 Corliss Street
Providence, RI 02904

Jean M. Angelone
First Deputy

It is also requested that you review the attached matter and report your findings 
and recommendations to the above-named Committee as soon as practical because 
the Committee would like to expedite this matter in an orderly fashion.

DEPARTMENT OF CITY CLERK 
CITY HALL



October 10, 1997

«*

Dear Ms. Poirier:

I am writing to you in regards to the resolution now pending before the Committee.

Please notify us when the change will occur and if you will be notifying the residents.

Thank you for keeping us informed.

Sincerely,

Fax:

Postmaster
Leonard E. O'Leary

Leonard E. O’Leary 
Postmaster

181 Corliss Street 
Providence RI 02904-9998

Thank you for notifying us of the pending resolution to change the portion of Pike 
Street to Alves Lane. We have notified the Delivery Station and our Address 
Information Systems Department of the change and see no problems with it.

Barbara A. Poirier
Second Deputy City Clerk 
Providence City Hall 
Dorrance Street 
Providence RI 02903-1789

UNITED STATES 
POSTAL SERVICE
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January 28, 1998?

••

Dear Mr. Poirier:

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Yours truly.

*

GEMilra

Please be advised that the Providence Fire Department has no objection in changing the street 
name of Pike Street between Benefit Street to Brook Street to Alves Lane.

City Council
Depanment of City Clerk 
Providence, RJ 02903

JAMES F. AATTIGAN
CHIEF OF DEPARTMENT

JOHN J. PARTINGTON
COMMISSIONER

VINCENT A. CIANCI. JR.
MAYOR

DAVID N. BOCK
ASS T. CHIEF OF DEPARTMENT

Gary R Mulcahy
Acting Assistant Chief of Department

Department of Public Safety, Fire Department 
"Huilding I'/ide In I'mvidence''
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VINCENT A. CIANCI, JR.

Mayor
Chief t»l‘ J’olice

Lieutenant Kenneth M. Cohen. Commanding

January 28, 1998
if

Barbara PoirierTO;
'J

Lieulenant Kenneth M. Cohen, Traffic BureauPROM:

Renaming of Pike StreetSUljIIiCT;

Barbara:

Respectfullv,

*

209 FOUNTAIN STREET - PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND 02903-3215 
(401)272-3121 - FAX (401)453-3766 - TDD (401)751-0203

Lieulenant Kenneth M. Cohen 
Commander, Traffic Bureau

PROVIDENCE POLICE DEPARTMENT 
TRAFFIC BUREAU

COLONEL URBANO
PRIGNANO Jr.

T do not think that the proposed name change will create any problems for the police department as long as when it 
lakes affect, 911, the Tire Department and the Communications Department as well as all utilities are notified.


